
NENE VALLEY BRCA LARGE SCALE OFF ROAD 2022 NATIONAL SERIES: ROUND 2 

Thank you to all that attended round two of the BRCA LSOR National at Nene Valley, which 

once again we thank you Nene Valley for accommodating round two at short notice. What an 

awesome weekend it was! The weather was stunning and it was all set to be a fantastic 

weekend of battles across all classes. With 67 Drivers in total, it was always going to be 

exciting…and it was! 

Nene Valley Raceway as always did not disappoint. With the tracks gigantic back straight 

and the technical jumps and table tops, it was set to test the drivers. With the main drivers 

briefing complete and the new junior drivers briefing (which was lovely to see) and the 

drivers raring to go, the sun was shining and the track was on top form.  

On Saturday, practice went smoothly and the newer drivers quickly became familiar with the 

track. It was then time for the first qualifying rounds. With the short course out first, which 

included some of the sections juniors it was a great watch. With a few crashes here and 

there, it was clean racing and set up the rest of the day for all classes. The afternoon flew by 

and with the drivers preparing for the big day on Sunday it all went quiet in the pits with only 

the sounds of drills and spanners could be heard.  

Sunday…. Raceday! With Short Course out first the second qualifiers got under way. With 

Gary ready at race control and the refs in position it was time to start those engines. All the 

qualifiers were complete and this set up the grids for finals. With the sun still shining, the 

track was dry as a bone and any last minute set up changes were well under way. 

Finals… well where to start? There were some fantastic battles across all classes with 

drivers racing for top 3 positions to get the bumps ups. All finals were exciting and the four 

wheel drive buggy final was a great watch with P1 and P2 only being 5 seconds apart for 

most of the race. The two wheel drive class, always courteous as ever also saw the juniors 

shine. Short Course saw some great bump ups going from the ¼ final all the way to the main 

A final with a total of 65 minutes of finals racing! Juniors also bumping up. 

Over all, a successful and very enjoyable weekend of racing, laughs and sunshine. 

 

2WD Class  

1st Place – Karl Norris 

2nd Place – Mark Higgins 

3rd Place – Craig Chilvers 

4WD Class 

1st Place – Dave Parish 

2nd Place – Dave Ashton 

3rd Place – Matthew Perry 

Short Course Class 

1st Place – Ian Oddie 

2nd Place – Taylor Letchford 

3rd Place – Neil Young 


